Economic Development & Planning Committee meeting 30.07.15                       Refer Agenda Item 9.2

LEDBURY TOWN COUNCIL
Report from the Neighbourhood Plan Working Party Meeting
held on Tuesday, 7th July, 2015 at 7pm in the Market House


Present:	Councillors: 	Barnes, Crowe, Harrison, Harvey, Mackness.
	Local Residents: 	N Shields V - Chair,  G Holliday, K Francis, 	
		R Hadley.

In attendance:	S Tagg - FTP, A Jones - FTP
		M Bradman - Deputy Clerk
	 

1.	Apologies were received from C Tustin and I James.

2.	The minutes of 15th June were agreed as accurate. 
	Matters Arising:	
	There was a discussion around the use of drop box for document sharing. 
	It was agreed that: Rich Hadley and Maria Bradman would help members to install and instruct on the use of drop box, if required.

3. 	Declarations of Interests – None

4. 	Evidence Gap Analysis 
	The evidence gap analysis was discussed. Sally Tagg advised that the summary documents should be read in conjunction with the evidence gap analysis.
	It was agreed that: The sub group leaders, Ian James, Nina Shields, Bob Barnes, Liz Harvey/Rich Hadley to bring their groups together to review the Evidence Gap Analysis along with the Objectives & Policies prior to the next meeting on 4th August for sign off (consultation ready) by the NPWP.
	The consultation process was discussed.
	It was agreed that:
	The Comms Group would advise the sub groups with regards to preparations required for the consultation period.
5.	Travellers’ Sites
Members discussed how travellers were currently accommodated. It was agreed that the Core Strategy had made provision for travellers and that the County level policy was adequate but that Andrew Harrison should do some more research into the subject.

6.	Project Support update
	Liz Harvey had produced a project plan; mapping tasks and work schedule based on a brief from Ian James and work schedule provided by Foxley Tagg.  Sally Tagg requested a meeting with the Management Team in order to clarify the way forward.
	It was agreed that: Liz Harvey will forward the project plan to Sally Tagg to review prior to the 4th August meeting for discussion.  A meeting date would be set for the Management Team and Foxley Tagg to meet when Ian James returns from holiday and before Liz Harvey takes her holiday.

7.	Review of Roles/Responsibilities and Volunteers
Members were circulated with a table of volunteer requirements and were asked to review it in their own time for discussion at the 4th August meeting.

8.	Finance Update AH
	Andrew Harrison informed the meeting that there was nothing to report. Maria Bradman reminded members that the £8k grant would need to be applied for quickly.
	It was agreed that: Andrew Harrison forms a bid team to apply for the grant.

9.	Comms Update RH
Rich Hadley informed the meeting that a lot of work would be required for the publicity of the NP, in general, prior to the summer break.  Initially all households would receive a newsletter; Rich Hadley, Keith Francis, Christine Tustin and Nina Shields were working on this project which would inform residents of the progress made so far.  The newsletter will be a fold out A3 size which would show a map of Ledbury in the centre with frequently asked questions and answers section as well as the story so far. The estimated cost of the project would be c£1,000 and would reach 4,500 homes and would also be delivered to retailers; Griff Holliday informed the group that the Town Plan distribution list is available for use if required.  Joyce Mason, a local graphic designer, has agreed to carry out the design work for a nominal fee. Andrew Harrison confirmed that £4,500 had been earmarked in the budget for publicity.  The leaflet is hoped to be ready for distribution by the end of July. 

Imagine Ledbury Website
Maria Mackness agreed to get involved in the marketing and communication of the NP through the website.

Consultation Planning
The Comms group will bring a consultation plan to the next meeting (4/8) for discussion.
 
10.	Visual Aids Update
After some discussion it was agreed that 2/3 A0 size laminated maps of the town would be useful for consultation events.  Griff Holliday to check whether there are some town maps available from the Town Plan project.

11.	Policies and Objectives Update
This items was discussed at item 4 above.

12.	Sites Update
	The Canal Trust would like to come to Ledbury to present their plans for reconstructing the Gloucester canal through Ledbury. Rich Hadley will keep the group informed.

13.	Any other Business
	None to discuss.

14.	Date of next meeting
	Members were reminded of the next meeting date, 4th August, 2015 at 7pm in the Market House.
	Nina Shields tendered her apologies for this meeting.
